





Mere Brook Fish Tissue Study

Mere Brook Sampling Area for
Fish Tissue Study




Status ' Updaies

— October 2007 - Disposed of remaining construction/demolition debris
and began disposal of ash.

— October 15" - Navy began disposal of the hazardous waste ash
(700 tons); projected to be completed by end of this week.

— Excavation activities of the remaining ash landfill will resume later this
month.

— The Navy is conducting a study to determine the extent of 1,4 dioxane
in the groundwater at thic Eastem Plume. A work plan for this study
will be developed and will be submitted for regulatory review in
October 2007.

— Dispute Resolution Committee (EPA, MEDEP and Navy) will meet on

October 18" at EPA Ieadquarters in Boston.
15

Upcoming Field Work Schedule

LLong-Term Monitoring Program Fall sampling event —
Completed September/October 2007 (for MW-308)
Site 9 Direct Push Investigation — November 2007

Munitions Constituents Areas of Concern Site visit — October
2007

Site 9 Removal Action — On-going

Extraction Well EW-5B vault and piping installation — Winter
2007

Old Navy Fuel Farm — groundwater sampling event
November 2007

NEX Service Station — Round 4 sampling event —~ October
2007




Questions

» Future Restoration Advisory Board Agenda Items
* Next NAS Brunswick Restoration Advisory Board Meeting
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Recommendations
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From: "Sait, Claudia B" Claudia.B.Sait@maine.gov
To: calepage@adelphia.net; Helen Cavanagh

CC: Gina Calderone; todd.bober@navy.mil
Subject: RE: *NASB meeting notes

Date/time: 1/31/2008 9:28 AM

Helen,

MEDEP has no comments on the RAB meeting.

Claudia Sait

Maine Department of Environmental Protection
Federal Facilities Unit

(207) 287-7713

claudia.b.sait@maine.qov



Lepage Environmental Services, Inc.

P. O. Box 1195 | Aubum, Maine 04211-1195 1 207-777-1049 ! Fax: 207-777-1370

January 10, 2008

Mr. Orlando Monaco

Department of Navy

Base Realignment and Closure PMO-Northeast
4911 South Broad Street

Philadelphia, PA 19112-1303

Subject: Draft October 17, 2007, Restoration Advisory Board Meeting Notes
Dear Mr. Monaco:

The following comments on the draft October 17, 2007, Restoration Advisory Board
Meeting Notes are submitted on behalf of the Brunswick Area Citizens for a Safe
Environment (BACSE). The Draft Notes were prepared by ECC and received via email
on November 8, 2007.

1. Meeting Attendees.

Please check the spelling for Amy VanDercook (Van Dercook?)and Marty McMatton
(McMahon?). Suzanne Johnson represents the Town of Brunswick at the RAB. Please
delete the duplicate listing for Peter Lea. It would be helpful to have the titles or
positions for Navy and regulatory attendees, as well as consultants, filled in.

2. Introductions. Please add affiliations for Ed Benedikt and Suzanne Johnson.

3. NAS Brunswick Website. Our notes indicate that a link to EPA’s website was to be
added.

4. Status Updates. Please revise the last sentence to say that concentrations are
decreasing, rather than “being reduced”, which implies some kind of active remedial
action. Also, please indicate if sampling is also complete or on-going at the Old Navy
Fuel Farm.
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5. Navy Exchange Service Station. In the first full paragraph on page 3, our notes
indicate that Suzanne Johnson, not Ed Benedikt, asked if the Navy couldn’t treat [the
contamination] then what [would the alternative be]. In the next sentence, please add that
Claudia Sait also noted that the 500 ug/kg standard was set when it was anticipated that
the base would continue to be open. Following this paragraph, please insert that Ed
Benedikt asked if there was a danger to people, and Claudia replied that air monitoring
was done.

In the second full paragraph on page 3, please add that Arnie Ostrofsky also stated that
the fourth round of sampling would start in about one week and a decision would be
made after New Year’s.

Please revise the third full paragraph on page 3 as follows: Suzanne Johnson asked, if
this isn’t a Superfund site, does the State set standards. Claudia Sait said yes, and pointed
out that, while the Navy has done a lot, if the source is removed, the 50 ppb standard can
be reached. However, it will take time. In response to Captain Womack’s question about
a surface spill, Claudia said the evidence of releases started in 1981 with inventorying
results. She mentioned 20,000 gallons as being released from piping, tanks, and
incidental spills over time, although Amie Ostrofsky said it was probably more.

6. Mere Brook Tissue Study. Please correct the statement about writing the report and
having it for the next meeting. The next meeting would have been the December 2007
RAB meeting. Christine Williams said that the results would be received from the lab in
January/February [2008].

7. Site 9. Please add the answer to Captain Womack’s question regarding where the
continued excavation will go.

8. 1,4-Dioxane. Please amend the sentence in the second paragraph about 1,4-dioxane
being an emerging contaminant to also state that at the time, environmental samples
collected at NAS Brunswick were not tested for 1,4-dioxane.

For the third paragraph, our notes say that Lonnie Monaco, not Linda Klink, answered Ed
Benedikt’s question. Please correct.

Please identify Suzanne Johnson as the “member of the public” in the first sentence in the
fourth paragraph. Please add that Linda Klink pointed out that the 1,4-dioxane migrates
more readily than other VOCs, and Lonnie noted that the extraction wells were located to
collect [other]VOCs, not 1,4-dioxane.

9. Stipulated Penalties. Please remove “...in the Fall of 2006...” and replace with «...
in three rounds of monitoring in 2005 and 2006...”.
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10. Field Work Schedule. At the end of the section, please add that Ed Benedikt asked
about the second new extraction well. Lonnie said that all [the stakeholders] agreed on
the first one. The groundwater modeling now going on will help locate the second new
extraction well.

11. Questions, Future RAB Items, Next RAB Meeting. Our notes indicate that the
meeting ended at 8:30pm, not 8:50pm.

Please do not hesitate to call if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Carolyn A. Lepage, C.G.

President

cc: Loukie Lofchie, BACSE Suzanne Johnson, BACSE (email only)
Ed Benedikt, BACSE (email only) Mike Fagan, NASB
Claudia Sait, MEDEP Carol Warren, LRA (email only)
Al Easterday, ECC Helen Cavanagh, ECC (email only)

Gina Calderone, ECC (email only) Jeff Donovan, ECC (email only)
Dave Chipman, RAB (email only) Linda Klink, TetraTech (email only)

Mike Daley, EPA (email only)
1020ct1 7RABMtgNotes10.ja8



From: <Daly Mike@epamail.epa.gov>

To: Helen Cavanagh

CC: Al Easterday; Amy L CIV NAVFAC Atlantic Van Dercook;
arnold.ostrofsky@ttnus.com; calepage@adelphia.net; Claudia.B.Sait@maine.gov;
dmctigue@GFNET.com; Gina Calderone; linda klink@ttnus.com; lisa.joy@navy.mil;
orlando.monaco@navy.mil

Subject: NASB: October 2007 RAB Meeting Notes

Date/Time: 1/10/2008 11:35 AM

Hi Helen,
EPA has reviewed the 10/07 RAB meeting notes and we have no comments.

Thank you,

Mike Daly
EPA Region 1



